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Lodi Winegrape Commission

Meeting Minutes
December 18, 2014
The Lodi Winegrape Commission met on Thursday, December 18, 2014 in the Board Room at Wine & Roses, 2505 West Turner Road, Lodi, CA 95242.
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Craig Ledbetter at 2:03 pm.

Roll was called. In attendance were Chairman Craig Ledbetter, Kevin Delu, Bruce Fry, Stanton Lange, Robert Lauchland, Galen Schmiedt and Ed Van Diemen. Alternates present were Kendra Altnow, Lee Caton, Pieter den Hartog, Ben Kolber, Richard Lauchland, and John Shinn. Others present were Kathy Diaz-Cretu, ex-officio representing the California Department of Food & Agriculture, REC Chairman Charlie Starr, LDGGA President Amy Blagg, and Pauline Sanguinetti and Lyndsay George of Croce Sanguinetti & VanderVeen. Staff present: Camron King, Executive Director, Stuart Spencer, LWC Program Manager and Renee Chappuis. A quorum was established.

Minutes of the October 16, 2014 meeting were approved on a motion by Schmiedt/Van Diemen. (Exhibit A). Motion carried.

Audit Report – Pauline Sanguinetti and Lyndsay George of Croce, Sanguinetti & Vander Veen presented the results of the Lodi Winegrape Commission’s annual financial audit and the audit of agreed upon procedures, as required by the California Department of Food & Agriculture. Reports of both audits were clean and Sanguinetti and George reported that all items were in order and the Commission receives a clean report.  

Following questions and discussion, there was a request for clarifying graphs with percentage of budget to the financial audit report going forward.  A motion was made by Lange/Robert Lauchland to accept the reports as presented. Motion carried.   

Financial Report – The Financial Statement for November 2014 was presented and discussed by Treasurer Galen Schmiedt (Exhibit B). On a motion by Van Diemen/Fry, the financial reports were accepted by the board.

Sublease Agreement between CWEF and LWC – The board discussed the sublease and going forward would like to see square footage and % of space listed in the agreement.  On a motion by Lange/Fry the agreement was approved by the board.  Motion carried.
Chairman’s Report – Ledbetter reported success on the fall trip to New York with the opportunity to meet with the right group of influential people (writers, buyers, etc.) who can influence the recognition, perception and demand for Lodi grapes. Ledbetter encourages any and all Commissioners and Alternates to consider participating in these outreach opportunities.  One of the key take away is that people recognize that Lodi is making the effort to get out and tell the regional story and others are not and this is setting Lodi apart.
Committee Reports:

Executive Committee – The Executive and Finance Committee met to consider the audit reports and there is no further report than what is presented in the findings and report above.
Grower Marketing – The Grower Marketing Committee is working to further develop the winegrape marketing plan with George Buonaccorsi to have outreach to wineries on the North and Central Coasts to enhance sales opportunities for growers to sell their fruit.  The board discussed the opportunities associated with connecting with grape buyers during the Unified Wine & Grape Symposium including incentivizing folks to stop by the booth, hosting small lunches or dinners as the opportunities arise.  King requested that Commissioners and Alternates please let him know if there is an opportunity and we can capitalize on it.

The committee is also working on new items for the spring including a new Lodi regional brand video and a revamp of the website.  The board discussed some additional ways to highlight growers and vineyards on the website including such things as a “Grower Highlight,” vineyard specific features and also include a Featured “Grower of the Week” in the Visitor Center.  
Lodi Rules – The Lodi Rules committee has been working on a licensing agreement to protect the interest of the grower’s investment in the program by codifying a letter of agreement between the Commission and wineries utilizing the LR seal on the bottle.  The board was also informed that the Lodi Rules program will be receiving a prestigious award in January of 2015, at which time the award will be made public.
Research Education and Communication Committee – Starr reported that much of what the committee has been working on is presented in the Executive Directors report, but also the committee continues to work on rounding out the network of weather stations and development of a Lodi weather app to make it as easy as possible for the region’s growers to access important weather information. The committee is also working to try and support as many of the research projects in the region as possible by partnering and helping lend participation support.  
Lodi Wine Country Committee – The committee is looking at the road shows for early 2015 including the Boston Wine Expo, Fort Worth Wine & Food, Food & Wine Classis in Aspen and others. Additionally, they are working on the details for Wine & Chocolate, ZinFest and Sip Savor Lodi for the fall. 
Executive Director’s Report – King discussed a number of items from the monthly report he submitted for the board’s consideration (Exhibit C). In addition to the report, the board discussed the board also discussed that there may be a need to help the winery community foster a leadership discussion to be able to provide input and be a voice for the winery community. This followed a robust discussion about revenue sources to the Commission and the need to better understand exactly where money is coming in from to be able to understand the big picture of budgetary discussions. Staff was requested to begin looking at ways to develop a survey and provide an overall picture for the board (within the legal confines as prescribed by CDFA) as to where revenue sources and overall expenditures to market the region.
Other Organization Reports:
CWEF – The foundation is beginning to work on details for ZinFest and reviewing quotes for refreshing the Wine & Visitor Center.
SJFB – The Farm Bureau is working on an exemption for the LBAM quarantine and would like the support of the Commission and LDGGA is pursuing this.
LDGGA – Blagg reported that Gary Stockel is leaving the Ag Commissioner’s office to become the commissioner in Tuolumne County. Cal/OSHA is working on proposed changes to the heat Illness Standards. LDGGA is hosting a Labor Law and Market Update on January 8.  The annual LDGGA Dinner is on February 19 and Susan Eggman will be the speaker.  The association is also working on Farm Safety Day and a meeting with new Assembly member Jim Cooper. Blagg also reported that the Agribusiness Leader of the Year this year will be awarded to the Stokes family.  
The board went into closed session at 4:13 pm.
The board reconvened in open session at 4:25 pm with no report.

The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, January 15, 2015 at 2:00 pm.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:28 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Camron King for
John Graffigna
Secretary 
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